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FAA RESUMES NORMAL OPERATIONS 
Today, FAA announced that is has suspended all employee furloughs. Air traffic facilities will 
begin to return to regular staffing levels, and the system will resume normal operations by April 
28, 2013. 

On April 25, 2013, the Senate passed the “Reducing Flight Delays Act of 2013,” which was 
enacted to “[t]o provide the Secretary of Transportation with the flexibility to transfer certain 
funds to prevent reduced operations and staffing of the Federal Aviation Administration, and for 
other purposes.”  The House passed the bill on April 26, 2013.   

The legislation allows the FAA to tap unobligated Airport Improvement Program (AIP) funds, 
and grants additional flexibility for the agency to transfer other funding within its budget to 
prevent reduced operations and staffing during fiscal year 2013.  The transferred funds will not 
take away money from airport projects that have already been granted AIP funding.   

If you have any questions regarding Fiscal Year 2013 FAA operations, please contact our office. 

* * * * * 

McBreen & Kopko’s Aviation Group represents air carriers, fixed base operators (FBOs), airport 
managers, aviation service providers, and business aircraft owners and operators on a wide range 
of aviation issues including regulatory matters, commercial transactions, aircraft finance matters, 
and bankruptcy and creditors’ rights. 

http://www.faa.gov/news/press_releases/news_story.cfm?newsId=14614

